Whitecliff Group Practice Patient Participation Group
Minutes of the meeting held at the Surgery on Wednesday 20th March 2013

Present: Mary Bealey, Charlie David-Lloyd, Peter Fale (Chair), Sarah Fale, Freddie Bannock, Jacquie Bolson, Ted Moss, Joyce Lee, Peter Newall, Mary Illiopoulos, Ingrid Lonsdale, Susan Benefer, Carol Tilley (Practice Manager), Sara Stringer (Reception team Leader) and Dr G Percival.
Apologies: Nicola Roper, Gwyn Bates, Mary Phipps

1. Introductions
2. Minutes of last meeting
3.  Update on Practice from Practice Manager:

The Practice has two new Partners from 01 March 2013: Dr Adrienne Slater and Dr Matt Sword.  They are young partners so this is positive for the future and the continuity of the Practice.  This is a very exciting time for the Practice.  Dr Slater is very experienced in respect of woman’s health. Dr Sword is skilled in IT so he will be working with the Practice Manager regarding developing the clinical functionality of the computer system and linking with the hospitals IT systems to reduce the movement of paper and to speed up getting information to the GPs.   Dr Nankervis will be joining the Practice from May as a full time salaried doctor.  There are also regular locum GPs who will be filling in while Dr Logan and Dr Szymankiewicz are on maternity leave.  Dr Needham who joined in December, left after a couple of weeks as his commute from Wiltshire was unsustainable.  The Practice is fully resourced with GP’s, but remains very busy, especially with Easter coming up.
The new computer system (SystmOne) is established and it is helping the Practice manage patient information much more effectively and efficiently than the old system.  It is much easier to search for patients who take specific drugs or by individual clinical problems.  Many health providers throughout the country use SystmOne; therefore it is possible to transfer notes with other health providers who use the same system. This means, for example, that if a patient receives treatment from another SystmOne surgery when they are on holiday, then the data will immediately be transferred to the patient’s usual surgery.  In the past this would have been sent by post and then scanned into notes or manually recorded and this may have taken weeks.  The Practice is working with the local hospitals to develop the capability to receive letters from all hospitals via email they can then be attached straight to the patient’s notes.
The repeat prescription slips generated by the new system have the date last issued, the date on which the next medication should be issued and also a date by when the patient needs a review of their medication.  Some patients need to be cajoled to make appointments for medication reviews. It is important that patients do have a review to as it is good practice to ensure that the medication is working well.  Also as the information needs to be recorded for our Quality Outcome Framework and if a patient does not come in for a review the surgery gets penalised financially, and the money earned in this way pays for the surgery upkeep and running costs.  Patients with long term conditions have to be checked in respect of each condition they suffer from, which is why it is important for patients to come to all of their appointments.  The new system will provide information regarding patients that do not return for follow up appointments such as blood tests.
Peter Newell suggested that the Practice could email/text patients reminding them of such appointments, but due to confidentiality we must be very careful who sees these messages.  The Practice is looking into this at present. Forms are provided on the front desk for patients to fill in details such as Emails and mobile numbers.  It was suggested that reception staff could give patients forms to fill in to get Email addresses and mobile phone numbers.  The Practice could also Email minutes from the PPG meeting to all patients who have given their email address, so they feel part of the surgery community.

The Practice is looking at communicating with patients more regularly via the Blackmore Vale, Forum Focus and the Hill to keep patients up to date with what is happening within the surgery.  It does appear though the media choose the negative stories over positive ones to print as Joyce Lee sent a letter to the BMV regarding a good service she received from the Out of Hours which has still not been published!

Dispensary:  We working hard to address the issues relating to the dispensary and performance is improving.  We have changed the skill mix of the team and have dedicated admin staff which allows the dispensers to concentrate on dispensing.
Patient Questionnaire:  
· Access: This has improved noticeably when compared to last year.  252 patients completed this. 92% are happy that they can speak to a doctor / get an appointment on the day for urgent matters.  
· Reception: 89% felt the Reception staff had improved after undertaking staff training (last year 57% did not feel that our receptionists performed well).   Staff appraisals are now based on a performance framework linked to specific objectives that align to an improvement plan.   86% of patients felt the phones had improved over the last year and only 11% thought there was no improvement.  Further investigation of this showed that this mainly related to the removal of the direct dispensary phone lines, which were removed for reasons of patient safety.  Monday mornings will always be busy and difficult to get through on the phone, and we do have additional staff working to reflect this.  It was suggested that maybe a system of being told where you are in the phone queue would be helpful. Further monitoring and changes will be undertaken to improve things further.
· Waiting Times: Feedback from last years national GP showed waiting times (in the waiting room) were a problem for our patients.  This was discussed with the doctors and they have been provided with detailed information from the IT system regarding their individual performance. Over the past 4 months the average waiting time has reduced from 20 minutes to 12 minutes, so we are working in the right direction.  (All National GP Surveys can be accessed on the internet / Google search).
· Awareness of Dispensary Services:  39% knew you could order repeats on line, 44% knew they could have theirs on a managed repeat and 28% knew we did a shop delivery.
4. Questions & Answers:  
· CQC: We are now fully registered with the CQC and now waiting for a visit from them which will probably be July now.
· The question was raised on when the patients would be informed of their new GP now Dr Henshelwood and Dr Morton have left.  This will happen soon (the process is managed by the Family Health Service Authority) and they will be registered with either Dr Slater or Dr Sword.  Dr Percival advised that patients should see the same GP’s for continuity for ongoing problems.  If the matter requires attention before the next available appointment with their chosen GP, they can always see another GP.

· Jacqueline Bolson asked about the Tele health system.  Dr Percival did say as a GP he had some reservations regarding using this as there have been some negative outcomes both locally and nationally.  Sally Winship our Community Matron monitors the surgeries patients with complex long term conditions and liaises with the GPs when necessary.  Dr Percival felt that the Community Matrons input was more effective than using telehealth.
5. AOB:  
· Peter Newall asked about the picture behind reception and was informed we have some art work from children at the Blandford School which will be erected this week.

· Mr Bannock shared his concern over the Choose and Book system saying that he is aware that some referral options are being withheld from patients, preventing them from accessing their first choice of hospital.
Date of next meeting 26th June 2013 at 6pm

